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I would like to start by saying a HUGE well done to all 
Year 6 pupils who completed their SATs tests over the 
course of this week. 

We have been very proud of the sensible and mature atti-
tude with which they have approached the tests  —
supporting each other and quite simply, trying their best. 

Many of you will be aware of the press coverage that the 
SATs tests have attracted at a national level this week. 
These headlines remind us that, whilst measures of per-
formance in many areas of academic and professional 
lives are a necessary process, the mental health and well-
being of 10 and 11 year olds in being able to showcase 
their knowledge, skills and their progress in learning, 
should always be a priority.  

I am sure we would all aim for a system that is delivered 
in an age appropriate manner way, that supports positive 
attitudes, motivates and inspires learners for the future. I  
sincerely hope that the ongoing debate about the best 
way to capture the progress and individual success of pu-
pils at the end of their primary career leads to change for 
good. 

With two weeks (full ones!) left until the end of this term, 
I look forward to seeing more evidence of this progress as 
children grow in their knowledge and skills in the journey 
towards the last half term of the year. 

Enjoy a wonderful weekend everyone. 

Week Beginning – 15th May  

Monday 15th  

Swimming event — Borough qualifiers 

Tuesday 16th 

School Photographer 

Thursday 18th 

St Osmund Class Mass—9am (parents and car-

ers of children in 4STO are welcome to attend) 

Friday 19th 

YrR—Trip to Hever Castle 

Saturday 20th  

May Mudder—see page 3 for more details  

Letters Home: 
School photography—whole school 

If you have any concerns about a child please contact school@st-johnfisher.merton.sch.uk 

Samir Al-D, Alfie K, Zofia T, 

Sabine H, Zoe K, David M,  

Sophie D, Hope D,  

Sophia D. 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

NO nuts or products  

containing nuts must be brought 

to school at anytime or taken on 

any trips or sporting events. 

LOST PROPERTY  

Please ensure that ALL items, 

including coats/jackets, are clearly  

labelled with your child’s name.  

It is impossible to return items to their 

owners without a name in it and the lost 

property box is rapidly filling again. 



This morning 
the children in 
Reception clas-
ses visited St John Fisher 
Church.  

We practised making the 
Sign of the Cross and to-
gether we prayed the Hail 
Mary.  

We looked at all the holy 
statues and the cross at the 
very top of the Church. 

Thank you to all the parents 
and carers who came with 
us. 



 

MOVIE AFTERNOON 
In recogniton of being House Point winners last half term all pupils 
in FIRE HOUSE will enjoy a movie afternoon on Thursday 25th May.  
Children will be able to bring in a snack (NO NUT PRODUCTS) and a 

cushion or pillow to make the afternoon a comfy one. 

St John Fisher were delighted to be se-

lected as one of the schools to join the 

London Youth Games Yr3/4 Sportshall 

Athletics Festival at Westcroft Leisure 

Centre this week.  

Our team showed great sportsmanship 

as they participated in track and field 

events against other London boroughs. They really enjoyed the relay 

race at the end of the festival. 

All children who attended had a great time at this wonderful event.  



Just a reminder this is only confirmed funding for 
2023/24 academic year. 


